2021--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WI. APRIL TOWN BOARD MEETING April 17, 2021

The Town Board of Sherwood was called to order on Saturday, April 17, 2021 at 9:00 am at the Sherwood Town Hall. All Town Board member including the Clerk were present. Treasurer Peggi Schwanebeck was absent because she was out of town. Travis Kumm & Robert Fluegel were also present.

This notice was published in the Pittsville Record and posted at the Town Hall and the substation on County Road W. Agenda as follows: call to order, approval of minutes by Town Board, treasurer's report, town correspondence, reports from town officers, public comments, specific matters for discussion and possible action by town board in open session: Jennifer Howen, Rural Insurance updates, oath of office, updates on roads, culverts and bridges, grass cutting, dust proofing, beavers updates, finalized Board of Review & Open Book dates & times, updates on garbage/recycling, Annual Meeting updates, pay bills, set town board meeting for May 2021 and adjournment.

Chairman Andy called this meeting to order. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the previous meeting were read. A motion by Ken, seconded by Andy to approve the minutes as read. Motion carried. Clerk, Alene Jacobson read the treasurer's report.

Jennifer Howen from Rural Insurance called and told us that she was unable to attend and sent Chairman Andy a copy of changes for 2021. A motion by Andy, seconded by Ken to accept the proposals on the updates from Rural Insurance. All Board members completed the Oath of Office forms. We wished Rick Schwanebeck, the new Supervisor II good luck in his new job. We thanked the old Supervisor II, Curtis Anding for his service to our township. Chairman Andy received the first gravel bid from Red Rock. This bid was not opened at this time. All gravel bids will be opened in May for the 2021 season. Clerk will send out ads for bids as soon as possible. Bryan Schwanebeck drained his pond recently to hopefully discourage beavers moving in on all road-side ditches nearby. Received letter from JJ Brush Cutting Service. Prices are the same as last years, \$65.00 per hour for mowing ditches and \$75.00 per hour for ditch brush cutting. After discussing all noted costs, a motion by Andy, seconded by Ken to hire JJ Brush Cutting Service. Motion carried. Hopefully we can have this done by the end of June. Chairman Andy received a letter from John Meyer, Wisconsin Salt Solutions. The town board discussed and a motion was made by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Curtis Anding to buy 1-4500 gallon load of Magnesium Chloride to be spread on our roads this year at a cost of \$1.05 per gallon. This price included delivery, application and fuel surcharge. Motion carried. .

ANNUAL MEETING: All residents were notified that the Annual Meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 20th. The town board agreed to hold this meeting at 7:00 pm. Chairman Andy will contact Linda Schwanebeck and Karen Fluegel for the correct time so they can give their presentation. Clerk will give an agenda list for discussion at this meeting.

MISCELLANEOUS: Chairman Andy stated that he has tried to contact Jenny Rassmussen at least 2 times for the reimbursement of her accident in our township and has not been able to talk to her. He will keep going forward. A motion by Ken, seconded by Curtis to send out bids for at least 2500 yards of gravel this year. Clerk will put these bids in the Pittsville Record, Clark County Press and Marshfield News Herald for at least 2 times. The bids will be opened on May 15, 2020, our next town board meeting.

TOWN HALL FURNACE: Tom Voight from Custom Cooling & Heating of Neillsville needs to be contacted soon to finish the completion of the new furnace that was installed about 2 years ago. Chairman Andy will look into this project.

OPEN BOOK & BOARD OF REVIEW: Assessor Mark Garlick from Chimney Rock Appraisers sent information to us for Open Book & Board of Review days & hours to meet. Open Book will be on May 6,th from 6 - 8 pm and the Board of Review will be on May 14, 2021

from 6 - 8 pm at the Sherwood Town Hall. After discussing the dates and times, the town board agreed with the assessor. Clerk will post and publish the times and dates.

The Snow wing cart project is now completed and Travis Kumm was paid the remainder amount of \$1715. No other special business brought forth.

<u>PAY BILLS</u>: Broad approved check # 4386 through #.4402 Our next town board meeting will be held Saturday, May 15, 2021 at 9:00 am. Therefore a motion by Andy, seconded by Ken Schwanebeck to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned. (10:10 am)

Respectively submitted:

(Mrs.) Alene Jacobson, Town Clerk....